Minutes for CEPP meeting of September 11, 2007

In attendance: Deb Hall (Chair), Muriel Poston, Rik Scarce, Pat Oles, Kyle Nichols, Dan Nathan, Erica Bastress-Dukehart, and Sadie Kitchen. 

Deb Hall informed CEPP that committee member and SGA VP Charlotte Underwood resigned from SGA and thus CEPP. A replacement is forthcoming. 

The minutes from the September 4 meeting were modified and approved. 

Hall announced that Ann Henderson and Susan Kress would be attending the next CEPP meeting to discuss what they have learned about Centers for Teaching and Learning at other institutions. 

CEPP then discussed the Assessment Task Force report. Among the issues the report raises and that CEPP discussed were:

· To whom would a Director of Learning and Assessment report? The Dean of the Faculty? The Vice President for Academic Affairs? 

· How might a Director of Learning and Assessment be connected to a potential Center for Teaching and Learning? 

· How might a Director of Learning and Assessment relate to faculty? 

A committee member noted that perhaps it would be prudent to see what the forthcoming Special Programs report says before acting on the Assessment Task Force report recommendations. It was suggested that Interim Dean of Special Programs Jeff Segrave be invited to CEPP to learn if there is some institutional overlap between the Assessment Task Force report recommendations and to discuss the future direction of Special Programs. 

Another committee member expressed concerns about the efficacy of hiring another administrator, and the appearance (and perhaps the reality) of “bureaucratic creep.” CEPP was reminded that resources have been allocated for the position. Discussion ensued. 

The Director of the FYE, Beau Breslin, a member of the Assessment Task Force and former CEPP Chair, joined the meeting at 6:00 to provide insight on and counsel regarding the Assessment Task Force report. 

After noting that some faculty still have a poor understanding of what assessment is and why it is important, Breslin suggested that CEPP invite Michael Marx to a future meeting to discuss it, and added that if this initiative is going to go forward, CEPP needs to take a leadership role. 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:30. 

Respectfully submitted by Dan Nathan. 

